CARNEGIE ENDOWMENT FOR INTERNATIONAL PEACE DIVISION OF ECONOMICS AND HISTORY 405 WEST 117TH STREET, NEW YORK CITY JAMES T. SHOTWELL, DIRECTOR October 3, 1928 Dear Arthur: You will see from the accompanying circular letter and memorandum that this year we got everything through at Dartmouth, although the money is still to be found for the big projects in China. The Pact of Paris is now a fact, although we have still got a big fight on here, as the right wing militarists both in the navy and army - the kind of old fellows that you ran into in the Imperial army and in the London clubs - are in their last trenches against it and have massed a good deal of heavy artillery in concealment waiting for the opening of Congress. It by no means is easy going yet, but I think we shall win. This summer I wrote a book about it, but it won't be out before Christmas, so I am sending you a little pamphlet with a statement in the shortest possible form. Margaret and Grace are coming down from the country today, as we are going to Allenby's reception tonight. He is sure to get a royal one. How did your summer go? I hope you had a real rest. We all send affectionate greetings to you all, as they say down South. James T. Showelf Ever yours, Sir Arthur W. Currie, K.C.M.G.